Notes for the Use of Audiovisual Presentations in Funerals

The following notes are intended for guidance in best practice for the use of audiovisual presentations in funerals conducted by pastors of the Lutheran Church of Australia.

An audiovisual presentation at a funeral is usually a ‘slideshow’ generated on PowerPoint, and projected onto a wall or screen by a data projector. The visual presentation is usually accompanied either by pre-recorded music, or by live music.

If the use of an audiovisual presentation at a funeral is desired, it is necessary first of all to determine if it is a possibility in the location and at the time of the funeral. The following questions need to be considered:
· Is there the necessary equipment (including computer, data projector, and sound system) at the location of the funeral?
· Is there space for clear projection of the images?
· Is there a competent person to operate the equipment at the funeral?
· Is there a competent person to put together the slideshow?

As with the writing of the obituary, it is generally family members who will be responsible for the creation of an audiovisual presentation. It is recommended that one family member take overall responsibility for the process, in consultation with other family members and with the pastor. 
The presentation works best either directly before the service, directly after the obituary, or after the service when people gather together for refreshments and conversation.  

Audiovisual presentations work best when they use clear pictures of key events from the life of the deceased. 
There is nothing wrong with using images from the life of the deceased that may provoke affectionate laughter, but any images that are in bad taste, or that may cause offence, should be avoided.

It is also important to consider privacy issues in selecting the images that are shown.

Audiovisual presentations may go between 3-5 minutes – usually the length of one song. It is not recommended that presentations go longer than 10 minutes.

It is usually helpful to give a test run of the audiovisual presentation, either before the day of the funeral, or well before mourners arrive for the funeral. This is particularly important if the presentation is part of the funeral itself.
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